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IMPROVING ACCESS TO FAMILY DOCTORS AND PRIMARY CARE
Since 1999, the provincial government has worked train, recruit and retain more doctors by:

· expanding the medical school to 110 from 70 seats;

· creating a first-in-Canada northern and remote family medicine residency program now fully subscribed with 15 family medicine residents entering training per year who will return at least two years of service to northern communities; and

· establishing recruitment and retention grants and a 60 per cent tuition rebate to help retain Manitoba graduates and attract physicians trained elsewhere to move to the province.

These efforts have helped Manitoba see a net gain of doctors every year since 1999 including a record-breaking net increase of 87 doctors last year.  Since 1999, there has been a net gain of 492 doctors. 

In addition to increasing the number of doctors working in Manitoba, the provincial government has worked to improve access by:

· introducing new health professionals such as nurse practitioners, midwives and physician assistants to Manitoba;

· establishing ACCESS centres which house community health and social services such as home care and employment income assistance under one roof along with a primary-care clinic.  ACCESS Centres have been established in the River East, Transcona and downtown neighbourhoods in Winnipeg and in Brandon; 

· introducing electronic medical records to provide more seamless care by allowing family doctors and primary-care providers authorized access to information such as prescriptions and lab results.  Since funding for electronic medical records was put in place less than a year ago, Manitoba has moved to more than 60 per cent from 30 per cent of family doctors having electronic medical records in place or on order;

· introducing the Family Doctor Connection Line at 1-866-690-8260 to help Manitobans find a doctor accepting new patients; and

· launching the Physician Integrated Network initiative that focuses improving quality of care for patients with chronic diseases and adding other providers such as nurses and dieticians to family doctor’s offices.

Today, data from Statistics Canada shows that 86 per cent of Manitobans report they have a family doctor, which has increased and is slightly higher than the national average. 
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